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Date of meeting: 17 July 2024 

Summary of updates provided during the July meeting: 
 
Update from Stockport Primary Care Board 
Items of discussion at the meeting included: 
 

 A future meeting of the Board would focus on Oral health and a dental update.  The challenges 
of providing out of hours emergency dental care was highlighted at the meeting. 

 An update was provided on Urgent and Emergency Care; it was noted that Stockport was under 
national scrutiny due to performance in A&E and was receiving support from the Emergency 
Care Improvement Support Team (ECIST). 

 An update was provided on the work taking place as part of a Greater Manchester (GM) 
Community Service Review. 

 An update was provided on a GM Medicines Optimisation Review. 

 Proposed collective action by GPs from 1 August 2024. 
 
Primary Care Contract Approval – Stockport Special Allocation Scheme 
A proposal was presented to the Committee to direct award a 2-year contract with the current provider 
(Go To Doc Healthcare) of the Stockport Special Allocation Scheme. The contract was due to expire on 
31 October 2024.  The service was provided for patients that had exhibited violent behaviour in a 
Stockport general practice and had received a police report.  The patient could re-register at a Stockport 
practice if their behaviour improved over 12-months.  The current service provided was in Ashton-under-
Lyne as there was no suitable establishment in Stockport that also provided security.  An Equality 
Impact Assessment had been completed.   
 
Members supported the proposal to direct award a 2-year contract to Go To Doc subject to approval 
via the System for Thorough Assessment of Resources (STAR) process. 
 
Heaton Moor Medical Group Branch Site Closure (Davenport Village) 
Members were updated on recent developments following the decision to merge Davenport Village 
Surgery with Heaton Moor Medical Practice at a meeting held the previous year.  Due to the potential 
sale of the Davenport Village Surgery site, the practice may need to vacate the premises at short notice.  
It was noted that Cale Green Surgery (0.4 miles away from the Davenport site) was being reconfigured 
to include two additional consultation rooms by November 2024.  Members were assured that the impact 
would be minimal for Davenport patients as they could access the Cale Green site now and also had 
access to other sites owned by Heaton Moor Medical Group.  Members support the proposals 
submitted. 
 



 

 

 

Locally Commissioned Services update 
Members were updated on the appeals process for practices that had not achieved some of the 
domains.  
 
Finance Report for the period ending 30 June 2024 – Month 3 
The Finance Report update included: 
 

 NHS Greater Manchester (Stockport) was reporting a £0.021m favourable Year to Date (YTD) 
variance. 

 NHS Greater Manchester (Stockport) was reporting a £0.070m favourable forecast outturn 
variance after anticipated allocations. 

 
Any other business 
It was noted that: 

 A number of Trusts had rolled out a new Pathology Laboratory Clinical System. 

 GM had been successful to participate in a cardiovascular disease pilot with optometry practices. 
 

Key decisions taken   

Decisions Taken: 
 

 NOTED and APPROVED the proposed 2-year direct award contract to the current provider GTD 
Healthcare (subject to STAR approval), retaining the current activity-based tariff and 

o NOTED that close monitoring of the contract will continue to ensure activity and service 
costs stay within the proposed annual contract budget.  

o NOTED that the Equality Impact Assessment would be reviewed. 

 NOTED the report and the proposed sale of the Davenport Village Surgery by the existing owner, 
resulting in the need to reconfigure Cale Green Surgery to accommodate Davenport Village 
patients and  

o NOTED the risk to relocating services if there was a delay in the IT infrastructure at Cale 
Green Surgery. 

o NOTED and SUPPORTED the formal application received from Heaton Moor Medical 
Group to request a branch site closure for the premises located at Davenport Village 
Surgery.  

 
Assurance provided:  

 Patients from Davenport Village Surgery could continue to access services during the merger 
with Heaton Moor Medical Centre 
 

Actions noted:  

 None. 
 

Matters referred to the Locality Board for approval, debate or further consideration 

Not applicable. 

 


